
 

Leyden Selectboard  

Leyden Town Hall 

Regular Session Minutes 

August 20, 2018 

 

Selectboard Members Present:  Lance Fritz, Bill Glabach, Jeff Neipp. 

 

Others Present: Kelly Rosazza, Jim Rosazza, David Brooks. 

 

Meeting Called to Order at 7:00pm 

 

East Hill Road Conditions 

Kelly Rosazza expressed concern about the expense of replacing gravel, continual grading, and drainage 

work trying to maintain East Hill Rd.  David explained the use of Chapter 90 funds and the strategy for 

keeping the roads in shape.  All agreed that it would be nice to pave the road, but we are financially limited 

without increasing taxes.  David explained that he tries to do one road project a year, with approximately 

$10,000 if available, at the end of the fiscal year, rotating to different areas of Town.   

 

Highway Dept. Update 

David reported that delivery for the new body for the 1998 dump truck has been delayed due to the steel 

shortage.  He’s hoping to have delivery by December 1, in time for snow plowing.  The new Ford F550 

should be delivered by September 29.  The plow and body are at Vassar’s, and the truck should be ready by 

mid-October.  He also reported that he is not planning on any traffic counts this year.  Paving of West 

Leyden Rd. from Brattleboro Rd. to Mid County Rd. is scheduled for August 24, and line painting is 

scheduled for August 29. 

 

Adjournment 

 

MOTION:  Bill moved to adjourn. Meeting Adjourned 8:30pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Bill Glabach 


